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CPPC’S last meeting for 2023 will be our annual Holiday Potluck, Tuesday,  
November 28 at the clubhouse in Clackamas. The club will supply ham, and members are asked to 
bring a side dish or dessert. After we eat, we’ll play Bingo for real prizes! Plan to arrive about 5:30 

– the serving line will open at 6:00PM. Contact Jim Wheat if you can come early to set up!



Did you move or change 
your contact information?  

Don’t miss out on anything 
– please send updates to  

Pam Ealy at  
prealy48@gmail.com
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CPPC Officers 2023
President, Jim Wheat, 661-361-9378
Vice-President, Jake Higginbotham, 
 503-348-2428
Treasurer, Dolores Call 503-723-5118 
Board Chair, Mike Bade 503-702-2480 
At-large, Joanne Dixon 360-608-6171
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade 503-702-2480 
Newsletter, Website
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
 robin@robinwill.com
Mayflower Events
 Susan Yates, 503-705-6416
 Mindy Benfield, ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Randy Ealy 503-864-8111
Member Care
 Pam Ealy, 503-864-8111
Club Activities
 Jim Wheat 661-361-9378
Portland Swap Meet
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Down by the Riverside Car Show
 John Cooper, 503-313-9628

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues
 are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs January 1 through
  December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 
  Plymouth Owners Club is required. 
 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm

Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Website:
www.CascadePacificPlymouth.org

Email contact:
 info@cascadepacificplymouth.org

Minutes of the October meeting
From minutes taken by Robin Will

Members of Cascade Pacific Plym-
outh club met on Tuesday, October 24, 
2023, at the Clackamas Community 
Club, 15711 SE 90th Ave., Clackamas, 
OR.

Nineteen members were in atten-
dance. Robin Will took the minutes.

Vice-President Jake Higginbotham 
called the meeting to order at 6:30PM 
and led the salute to the flag.

First item of business: Jake solicited 
sign-ups for CPPC secretary(ies). The 
role has gone unfilled for several years, 
which is not optimal.

Jake thanked Dave and Mindy Ben-
field for bringing refreshments.

New members: Jake announced that 
he had met Jim and Trina King at the 
Canby Swap Meet, and they had be-
come club members. They live in Lake-
side, OR (near Coos Bay) so we prob-
ably won’t be seeing much of them. 
They recently acquired a 1937 Plym-
outh coupe, in good barn-find condi-
tion, which is their reason for joining 
the club.

In that connection, Jake mentioned 
that the Kings bought their car from a 
man in Anacortes who is liquidating a 
car collection. Several cars are current-
ly advertised on the Northern Wash-
ington craigslist.

Jake read Treasurer Dolores Call’s 
summary of CPPC’s financial condi-
tion. The club is in good shape; any 
board member can provide details.

There was a question about a poten-
tial tour of the Stan Adams collection, 
but apparently due to damage to one 
of his cars, Stan is no longer hosting 
group tours.

Jake announced that he has a poten-
tial guest speaker, someone who ap-
praises classic cars as a profession.

Newsletter/website report: Editor 
Robin Will called out the ten people 
who submitted material for the Octo-
ber 2023 newsletter, and thanked them. 
He reported on the CPPC website, 
which continues to log more than 1000 

visitors per month. No pattern in Oc-
tober’s use suggested itself, except for 
continued interest in Scott Whiteman’s 
technical articles under the Plymouth 
History tab, and multiple visits to Phil 
Hall’s article on the HyDrive transmis-
sion that was a 1953-54 option.

Details for the November 28 Holiday 
Potluck were finalized: the serving line 
will open at 6:00PM. Dinner will be fol-
lowed by Bingo with door prizes, the 
grand prize being that the club will pay 
next year’s dues. Jake put out a request 
for people to arrive early for set-up.

Mindy Benfield reported that No-
vember’s Mayflowers activity will be a 
matinee performance of “Our Town” at 
Clackamas Community College on No-
vember 16. She will follow up with an 
email blast with further details.

Swap Meet: Coordinator Robin Will 
described conditions regarding the 
2024 Portland Swap Meet, April 5-6-7, 
2024. After discussion it was moved, 
seconded and passed by the member-
ship to secure three spaces at the 2024 
Swap Meet, downsizing our footprint, 
and moving the load-in to the after-
noon of Thursday, April 4 to make it 
easier for folks with jobs to show up to 
help. Robin will request a check from 
treasurer Dolores Call and get registra-
tion underway.

Door prizes were won by Mindy 
Benfield, Judie Byrnes, Tom Shepherd, 
Dave Surmon, and Linda Surmon.

Robin Will won the 50/50 jackpot.
Mike Bade shared photos from his 

recent visit to the Concours at Pebble 
Beach, California.

The meeting ended at 8:00PM.



The Steering Column, A Message from the President
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November, 2023
November 28(Tuesday) – CPPC November Membership Meeting 

- Potluck. The club supplies the ham. Members bring side dishes 
or dessert. We’ll open the buffet line at 6:00PM. Plan on getting 
there a little early to find your seat, socialize a little, and get your 
potluck offering on the table.

December, 2023
December 5 (Tuesday) – 12:00 Noon – Meeting to plan 2024 

Activities: At Mike & Donna Bade’s house. 15149 SE Pebble Beach 
Drive - Happy Valley, OR  97086

 Lunch Provided - Pizzas and other items on the menu
 RSVP Mike at: mdscbade@msn.com - so we know how many are 

coming. 
 ZOOM will be available for those interested who cannot attend in 

person.
THIS IS WHERE IT ALL HAPPENS FOR NEXT YEAR! 

BRING YOUR IDEAS FOR CLUB ACTIVITIES!
April, 2024
April 5-7 (Friday, Saturday, Sunday) – The club committed to a 

three-booth presence at Portland Swap Meet for 2024. We’ll keep 
members posted as plans develop.

 Hello members and friends of 
CPPC, we have reached the end of the 

year and per tradition 
our last meeting will be 
potluck dinner on Tues-
day the 28th.  The main 
dish will be ham and 
from the sign up sheet 
there will be a great va-

riety of accompanying dishes plus lots 
of deserts.  Dinner starts at 6:00 PM and 

we always have a large turnout.  Fol-
lowing dinner we will have several 
games of Bingo and lots of great prizes.  
I hope you will plan to attend.

This is my last column as President, 
I’ll move on to Chairman of the Board 
and Mike Bade has volunteered to once 
again serve as President.  Jake Higgin-
botham will continue to serve as Vice 
President,  Joanne Dixon will continue 
as Member at large and Dolores will 
continue as Treasurer.  You will notice 
I didn’t mention the Secretary posi-
tion.  The sign up sheet that was passed 
around at the last meeting didn’t pro-
duce any results.  However, all is not 
lost, we may have a volunteer from 
outside the Club that is interested in 
filling this position, we’ll wait and see, 
hopefully.  In the meantime I would 
like to thank Robin Will for filling in as 

Secretary along with his duties prepar-
ing a very excellent newsletter.   

     Early in December members of the 
Board will be getting together to plan 
activities for the upcoming year.  We 
would appreciate your ideas for both 
meeting presentations and monthly 
activities.  Further information about 
the meeting time and date will follow 
via email, pizza will be provided, you 
are welcome to attend the meeting or 
email your ideas to me.  For January 
we are planning a presentation on ap-
praising Classic cars by a well known 
specialist, I have seen his work and it 
is very impressive.

That’s all for now, I hope to see you 
at the potluck dinner. 

Thanks for listening
Jim Wheat, 
President CPPC,  2022 - 2023

Phil Hilty, a former member of 
CPPC,  has donated an enormous 
stash of parts that mostly have to do 
with 1936 Plymouths. The stuff is all at 
Bades’ house, ready for their close-ups, 
so Mike can advertise them for sale on-
line. 
1936 Plymouth Steering Wheel w/ 

Horn Cap          
1936 Plymouth Fender Mounted Horn 

Mounting Bracket
1936 Plymouth Engine Compartment 

Splash Aprons
1936 Plymouth Hubcaps - very used 

set of 4                       
1936 Plymouth Steering Column & 

Column Support & Steering Column 
Firewall Cover      

1936 Plymouth Front Shocks and Sway 
Bar

1936 Plymouth Leaf Spring - Shackles
1936 Plymouth Master Cylinder/

Brake/Clutch Peddle Assembly
1936 Plymouth Mechanical Shock Ab-

sorbers 4 each
1936 Handbrake Handle and Bracket
1936 Plymouth Oil Bath Air Cleaner
1936 Plymouth Rear Bell Housing 

Mounts
 Mopar B & C Body Master Cylinder 

and Brake Booster Assembly
Mopar B & C Body Brake Booster
Radiator Pressure Tester - in original 

box
 Parts reside at Mike Bade’s, Happy 

Valley, Oregon
Call Mike 503-702-2480 for prices
or email: mdscbade @msn.com

Former CPPC member 
donates trove of 1936 
Plymouth parts



Randy Ealy, 503-864-8111 prealy48@gmail.com,  
Dayton, OR

Marlo Edman, 503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com  
Portland, OR

Phil Lapin, 503-816-5644 philzmap@gmail.com,  
Boring, OR

Dennis Mowery, 503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com,  
Boring, OR

David Pollock, 250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca  
Shawnigan Lake, BC 

Philip Post, 541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net Talent, OR
Gary Rusher,, 503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com,  

Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.

com,Vancouver, WA 
Jim Wheat, 661-361-9378 jawheat@gmail.com,  

Lake Oswego, OR
Carmen Dannunzio, 484-886-6115, c.dannunzio53@gmail.

com, West Chester, PA
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Remember how the sun was shining on July 30? 

Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2023
The committee meets the 4th Wednesday of each month, and other times as they are needed,

 gladly making house calls where necessary. 
Call Randy Ealy at 503-864-8111 if you need assistance.

We will do all we can to help you with your car. NOTE: Keep this list handy for future use.
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Pics from our annual picnic at Sunnyside Memory Center
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Pam Ealy has taken over the role of coordinator for CPPC’s Member Care. Please keep 
her up to date about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.

Contact Pam at 503-864-8111 or via email at prealy@gmail.com. You may also relay mes-
sages directly to your newsletter editor: robin@robinwill.com

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

DECEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS

JulieAnn  Edman   2
Doneva  Ward   3
Leslie Rogers   3
Logan  Bevency   6
Sue  Nilsen   13
Lois Landvoigt   14
Martin Eversole   17
Kim  Childs   19
Alice Coakley   21
Joyce  Catt   27
Mark Childs   27
Pam  Ealy   27
Jade Groff   28
Kim Howell   29
Sharon  Tiffany   30

No news is good news in Member Care. Please keep us posted about 
members who could use emails, calls, cards, letters, or in-person visits while 
they’re down

JANUARY 
BIRTHDAYS

Kathleen Cooper   1
Theresa Derbyshire   3
Dave Martin   3
Becky Blick   4
Steve Parker   6
Jerry Klinger   7
Bill Call   17
Joy  Suchla   17
Brian Pemberton   17
Charleen  Cook   22
Mike Leidig   27
Rick Naranen   27
Michael Blick   29

From minutes taken by Robin Will
The Board of Directors of Cascade 

Pacific Plymouth Club met on Tuesday, 
November 14, 2023, at Elmer’s Restau-
rant in Clackamas, Oregon.

Present were Dolores Call, Joanne 
Dixon, Jake Higginbotham, Jim Wheat, 
and Robin Will. Robin Will took the 
minutes.

The meeting was called to order at 
12:00 exactly by Jim Wheat.

Minutes of the October 10, 2023 
board meeting were approved as pub-
lished in the newsletter.

Treasurer Dolores Call’s financial re-
port was approved as submitted. The 
club remains in good financial condi-
tion. We don’t publish our bank bal-
ance, but any board member can an-
swer questions.

CPPC does not meet at all during 
the month of December, so the final 
meeting of the year will be the Holiday 
Potluck on our traditional fourth Tues-
day meeting date, November 28.

We plan on opening the serving line 
at 6:00PM, so members are urged to ar-
rive early. The club will provide ham – 
Donna Bade is doing the shopping and 
cooking – and members will bring side 
dishes or desserts. A sign-up sheet has 
already circulated, but members can 
contact Jim Wheat or Donna Bade to 
get on the list (or simply show up and 
surprise us). The club has plates, cups, 
napkins, cutlery, and table coverings.

Dinner will be followed with Bingo, 
there will be prizes, and as usual the 
winner of the final game of the night 

will get their 2024 CPPC membership 
paid.

Jim Wheat is recruiting a team to 
meet early to set up the hall. Members 
may contact him directly if they want 
to help.

Member At Large: Joanne Dixon 
noted that some of the people who ap-
pear in the newsletter’s birthday list 
are no longer club members. Robin was 
under the impression that the birth-
day list updates automatically with the 
paid members list, and said he would 
check it out. 

Joanne also mentioned that we need 
the new address for Lorraine Griffey/
Herb Moen. It was sent out once in an 
email blast; one of us can send it out 
again.

Member Care update: No news is 
good news in this department. 

Nominating Committee: Mike Bade 
has volunteered to accept the role of 
CPPC president again. Jake Higginbo-
tham has agreed to continue as vice-
president; Dolores Call will continue 
as treasurer; Joanne Dixon will con-
tinue as member-at-large. Jim Wheat 
will move to the chairman of the board 
position. The secretary position(s) are 
still open, and Jim advanced the idea of 
looking outside of the club for someone 
to serve as secretary. 

At the time of the meeting, Mike 
Bade was in the process of determining 
a date and location for a meeting of an 
ad hoc committee to plan activities for 
2024. 

Jake Higginbotham is acquainted 

with a professional appraiser of antique 
cars, and will try to secure him as a 
guest speaker for the January 23, 2024 
membership meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 
1:30PM.

                     



I am looking to sell my '65' Barracuda Proj-
ect.  Car has no major rust, and comes 
with a 1970 slant 6 motor.  Asking price 
is $4,100 OBO.  I believe it has all of the 
necessary trim to finish as well as several 
duplicate parts.  I also have 4 back win-
dows that will go with this sale.  color is 
Gold on Gold.  Push button automatic 
car.  I can be reached at the contact info 
below. Clark Taylor (360) 921-4636, Clark-
taylor@Msn.com

To all my car collecting, junk yard cruising, 
needle in a haystack friends out there: 
looking for a trunk lid for a 1967-1969 
Plymouth Barracuda Notchback or con-
vertible Any help would be greatly appre-
ciated. Randy Wells, randy@rasnw.com
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For sale – NOS Deck Lid, 1936, fits trunk back 
sedan, fits Chrysler, Plymouth, Dodge, 
DeSoto. $400, you must pick it up, West 
Chester, PA. Carmen Dannunzio, 484-886-
6115. 

Wanted: 1937-1941 mech parts, P4-P12, engine 
(original), trans 3 on floor ’73, 1941 3  speed 
on column and small mech parts, 47-41 
Plymouth. Want body parts (sheet metal) 
1937-41 hoods, front/rear fenders, deck 
lids, doors, bumpers. Want original jacks & 
tools, ’37-’41. Want factory literature, -’37-
’41. Carmen Dannunzio, 484-886-6115.

Looking for an exhaust manifold for a 1948 
Plymouth 218 CI..23” block. Bob Hanson,  
Chandler AZ,  602-809-8424 (See pic) 

I’m lookin for a set of running boards for a 
1941 Plymouth sedan delivery. Allan How-
ard, a270bar@gmail.com

1937 plymouth 2dr sedan parts rear axle com-
plete $100 front seat good condition $150 
heater$30 6volt horn $20 I’m located out-
side of Salt Lake City Utah call John or text 
801 864 6479

I have a 1937 plymouth 2 door sedan front 
seat and an original horn i would like to 
advertise in your classifieds I would like 
to ask $100 for the seat and $30 for the 
horn  plus shipping. I live in Utah so the 
seat would have to be picked up locally, 
thanks John 801-864-6479

Vintage Magazines! Approx 70 issues of Popular 
Science, Popular Mechanix, Mechanix Illus-
trated + others. 1930s thru 1950s. $75 for all!  
Pickup in Hillsboro.  ALL MONEY GOES TO 
CPPC!!! Email Dan Davis: dandavis1981@ya-
hoo.com

FOR SALE 2 Plymouth 6 Cylinder Flathead 
Engines. These are most likely 1940 - 1946 
should be the same engine.. 6 Bolt Fly-
wheel - has intake, exhaust. -  Located: 
Ariel, Washington. Good foundation for a 
rebuild. For more details call, Don Ryan.
360-606-4229    or   360-225-6026

1948 P15 Club Coupe?  It’s has a 340,  TorqueFlite 
727, 8 3/4 Sur Grip, front power disc brake.  
These components have about 2000 miles on 
them.   t’s Guards Red with a black velour 
interior.  There’s lots of pictures of it on the 
CPPC website.  $20,000 OBO. Dave Benfield, 
503-829-3435, ben1323@aol.com

For Sale - 1966 Plymouth Barracuda - full restora-
tion.  1965 Slant 6 engine 170CI, A-833 4 speed 
transmission..Asking $16,500 OBO.  Please 
contact for full list of upgrades and new parts 
and additional pictures of restoration. Clark 
Taylor 360-921-4636 or Clarktaylor@msn.com

1948 Plymouth P-15 Special Deluxe: 
218 CI flathead 6 , dual exhaust, 
manual transmission/3 on the tree. 
Asking $ 14,800. Located in Gearhart,Oregon 
Vern Roach 425-318-0464

1949 Plymouth P-17 Car Parts for Sale 
(Note: all parts listed are used take-
offs.)

Complete front bench seat (blk leather) 
$200. ºGas tank with sending unit, 
holding staps (no rust) $150.

Contact Jake Higginbotham. 503-678-
1712
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We want to keep old stuff in circulation, 
so advertising of Plymouth-related 
goods and services is free on a non-
commercial basis. CPPC membership 
not required. Ads are published on 
a space-available basis, and edited 
ruthlessly to fit. Everything here is 
duplicated or expanded on Cascade-
PacificPlymouth.org. Please remem-
ber to tell us when your stuff sells, so 
we can pull your ad. Contact the edi-
tor, robin@robinwill.com with your 
words and pictures.

FOR SALE, 1932 Plymouth P B: I have rebuilt the 
engine. Also the brakes have been rebuilt. She 
runs great. All original.  My price is $ 11,000 
cdn . With the American dollar being worth 
more than the Canadian dollar, this is some-
thing to consider. jbaileymed@hotmail.com 

For sale, 1939 Ply Road King 2dr Sedan. 
All stock. Work done on metal restora-
tion. Fresh paint. All body work done. 
Orig power train, have correct head-
lights, spare radiator and a trunk-full 
of extra parts. More details on Cascade-
PacificPlymouth.org. $7,000 OBO. Jake, 
503-678-1712. 1946-1948 Plymouth/Dodge left rear 

fender $100.00. It has been sand 
blasted and epoxy primered. It is a 
good solid fender that will require 
body work. I also have the right side 
rear ( $ 95.00 ) and a very good hood 
( $200.00). I have one set of excellent 
hood hinges ( 85.00 ). If you are in-
terested call Ray Suek 503-843-7989. I 
live near Sheridan, Oregon.

Wanted – 1938 Plymouth Passenger side 
Headlight bucket. (will take drivers 
also if you have).  Clark Taylor – (360) 
921-4636

1934 Plymouth PE parts: I have complete 
front end, and steering column, and few 
other parts.  If you know anyone that 
might be interested have then give me 
a call.  Dan Gudaz, 360 701 0888, gu-
dac1@msn.com Olympia WA

I am in need of a rear end for my 1947 
Plymouth sedan. I would prefer one 
with third member intact, but would be 
interested in just the housing. 1946-1948 
would be compatible. Please let me 
know if you have these parts for sale. 
(raysuek@hotmail.com) Thank you


